
 

 

Subject 
Request to Alter a Heritage Designated Property: 1620 Orr Road (Ward 2) 

  

Recommendation 

That the request to alter the property at 1620 Orr Road, as per the Corporate Report from the 

Commissioner of Community Services, dated April 7, 2022, be approved.  

 

Executive Summary 

 
 Subject property designated under the Ontario Heritage Act. 

 Replacement camera proposed on corner of Anchorage building. 

 New camera would not be flush with building but impact remains negligible. 

 

Background 

Council designated the subject property under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act in 1977. 

Section 33 of the Act requires permission from Council in order to make alterations to a property 

designated under Part IV of the Act. 

 

Comments 

The City’s Facilities and Property Management (FPM) Division proposes to install security 

cameras at the subject property. Of the cameras that may impact heritage attributes, the 

proposal includes an exterior replacement camera at the corner of the Anchorage building at the 

Bradley Museum. A multisensory camera is proposed to replace the existing camera at the 

corner of the Anchorage as per the image labelled figure 1 attached as Appendix 1. The new 

camera would be the same or similar to the one shown in figure 2. Its dimensions are 385mm 

(length), 262 mm (width), 299 mm (height). It would not be flush with the building as is the 
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existing camera. The proposed camera has minimal impact on the heritage character of the 

property and provides needed surveillance. As such, it should be approved. 

 

Financial Impact  

There is no new financial impact resulting from the recommendation in this report. 

 

Conclusion 

FPM proposes a replacement security camera on the corner of the Anchorage building at the 

subject property. It has a negligible impact and should therefore be approved. 

 

Attachments 
Appendix 1: Supporting Images           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jodi Robillos, Commissioner of Community Services 
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